

26 August 2010

Sandy Maier Chief Executive Officer South Canterbury Finance 19 Sophia Street TIMARU 7940

Dear Sandy

I am responding to your request on 26 August 2010, in which you sought Crown support to for a recapitalisation proposal involving Permanent Investments Limited.

In regards to your request, we have considered your proposal and have consulted with the Minister of Finance. We can confirm that we are unable to provide the support you have requested.

Yours sincerely

Gabs Makhlouf

**Deputy Chief Executive** 

1 The Terrace P0 Box 3724 Wellington New Zealand

tel. 64-4-472 2733 fax. 64-4-473 0982 www.treasury.govt.nz